
Kindergarten right 

through to Year 6 and 

beyond. The existing 

LOTE (Languages other 

than English) room will 

be converted to the lab 

and will still be used for 

Italian. Importantly, the 

external historical 

cultural mural of the 

Noongar people in 

Willagee, and Austrian 

pre-fabrication home 

project that led to 

Willagee as we know it 

today, will remain. We 

will simply continue the 

mural (art project for 

Sam when he is better) 

which will be in the 

STEM (Science, 

Technology, and 

Engineering & Maths) 

future. 

The last newsletter will 

be around the time of 

the graduation and 

award ceremony for 

Year 6 and hardworking 

and high achieving 

students. I look forward 

to seeing parents there. 

 

Jason Shapcott  

Principal 

*** Students Last Day *** 

Thursday, 14th December 

Welcome to the 

penultimate newsletter 

for 2018. Following on 

from such a successful 

P&C fete in Week 5, we 

test drove our new 

remote controlled 

electric drop down 

screen at the last 

assembly. For this 

assembly, we tested the 

sound equipment for the 

first time. Mr Acott has 

done a fantastic job 

researching and project 

managing this major 

acquisition.  My thanks 

go again to the P&C for 

raising these funds, and I 

will be hinting at the 

next P&C meeting what 

the school would like 

for our next major 

fundraising effort.  

Speaking of acquisitions, 

the new Nature Play 

in the junior area has 

begun. Although the 

children have been 

reduced to half a play 

area, I noticed teachers 

taking the younger 

children to the senior 

nature play area, built by 

the P&C a few years ago, 

to make up for the loss 

of space. It will all be 

worth it in Term 1, 2018 

when Caralee & FLDC 

Kindy/Pre-Primary 

students have a fantastic 

NEW Nature Play area 

that had design input by 

staff to maximise 

outdoor play oppor-

tunities for our students. 

This newsletter is all 

about major projects, as 

I am pleased to announce 

Caralee has been 

successful in our 

application for a 

Specialist Science 

Laboratory. Work on 

converting an existing 

room will occur during 

2018 or 2019, depending 

on construction 

schedules. We will also 

receive $25,000 to 

purchase science 

resources to equip the 

laboratory. Funding will 

be allocated to our 

school on completion of 

the refurbishment. These 

new facilities and 

resources will allow us 

to grow our science 

program and motivate 

and engage our students 

to excel from 

Principal 
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Our website: 

www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au 

SMS Attendance: 

0409 883 536 

Our email address: 

Caralee.cs@education.wa.edu.au 

Allergy friendly school: 

Please remember NO 

NUTS or nut products. 

 Fri, 1st Dec       

“Dream Guards” 

Anti-Bullying        

Incursion  

 Sun, 3rd Dec   

Caralee Choir 

“Carols at Sunset”  

 Wed, 6th Dec 

2017 Kindy 1 End of 

Year Celebration 

 Thu, 7th Dec  

2017 Kindy 2 End of 

Year Celebration 

 Fri, 8th Dec    

Caralee’s Got Talent 

Showcase 

 Wed, 13th Dec    

Graduation Assembly 

& Book Awards 

Inside this issue: 

P&C Thanks 

Nature Play 

Specialist Science Lab 

 
REMINDER: Children are not 

permitted to play on playground 

equipment before/after school as 

there will be no duty staff. 
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REMINDER: 

STUDENT REQUIREMENTS 

FOR NEXT YEAR 

Be organised now, and RELAX during the holidays! 

Place your order with OfficeMax THIS WEEK for your 

child’s stationery requirements (before 3 Dec) , and you will 

receive FREE DELIVERY before the end of December 

2017. 

For our School App (Updat-ed) and e-newsletter subscribers 

click here and quote W2AR9S or alternatively go on-line by 

visiting OfficeMaxSchools.com.au. 

Please ensure your child attends their first day of 

school in 2018 with all their class requirements to 

ensure a happy start to their school year. 

 
THE FATHERING      
PROJECT AT CARALEE 
 

 
Renamed the “Gee Dads”, 15 male family members and their 
children attended the latest “Fathering Project” activity on 
the school oval, and had a wonderful time running a fun   
Station Rotation event with their kids. 
 
More events will be planned for next year, and we look     
forward to growing the number of Caralee CS male family 
members enlisting with the program.   

School Council 

We would like to thank Judy Mancini for all the work she has done 

as a School Council member. Her input and experience has been 

invaluable, and we wish her well as Caden heads to high school. 

We have received a nomination from Amanda Buisman to replace 

Judy on the Council. Any other nominations must be received by 

close of business Thursday 7th of December. A letter explaining the 

expertise you bring to the council is required as part of the nomina-

tion process. The next School Council meeting is 8.00am Friday 8th 

December. 

School Finance 

In accordance with the School Finance Administration policy, funds 

collected in excess of what is required for an activity must be redis-

persed to parents before the end of the year. It is proposed all   

children benefit from a fun water slide activity on the last day of 

school for free. Excess funds collected for swimming (approximately 

$1.50 per child) will be used to fund this event. Please advise in  

writing to the office if you have any queries regarding this dispersal 

and proposed activity. Notes will go home for children regarding 

the event in Week 9. 

http://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au
https://www.officemaxschools.com.au/WA/Willagee/Caralee-Community-School
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In Music, the Caralee students 

have been finishing off the year by 

playing in classroom rock and   

percussion bands.  

 

They have been gaining experience 

on instruments like guitar, ukulele, 

drums, cajons, tambourines and 

djembes.  

 

Next week, each class will perform 

their song to a neighbouring class.  

 

In Week 6, the Choir performed 

their Nativity musical at Kmart 

Kardinya to launch their annual 

Wishing Tree appeal.  

 

The Mayor of Melville opened the 

event, and was very impressed 

with the choir's talent. He 

is looking  forward to a second 

rendition of the Nativity musical at 

this weekend's “Carols at Sunset” 

at John Creaney Park.  

 

This festive night is run by the 

members of the Booragoon Lions 

Club Inc and begins at 6pm.  

 

The students performing are asked 

to meet Miss Longley behind the 

stage at 6:30pm sharp for a 7pm 

performance.  

 

As this event is outside of school 

hours, please note that parents and 

caregivers are required to take 

their child to and from the perfor-

mance.  

 

This is the choir's last performance 

event for the year, so if you have 

yet to see them in action, this is 

your last chance for 2017!  

 

See you there! 

Caralee’s Got Talent 
Our annual Caralee's Got Talent 

Showcase will take place on Friday 

the 8th December at 1:30pm.  

 

The auditions were very competi-

tive.  With so many talented, well-

prepared groups and solo acts, it 

was a tough decision to select the 

finalists!  

 

Well done to all who audition-

ed.  Regardless of whether you   

get into the final round, you  

should be very proud of yourself 

for performing in front of Miss 

Longley and your classmates.   
 

The students going on to the final 

round on Friday, Week 9 are: 

 

Juniors 

1. Xavier S (B3) 

2. Cheyenne (B3) 

3. Olivia (B3) 

4. Susan, Sarah, Isabelle &    

Ashlyn (B4) 

5. Sarah & Hannah (B1 & C1) 

6. Chanella, Olivia, Amelie (C1) 

7. Annika (C1) 

 

Seniors 

1. Danielle (D2) 

2. Jai (D1) 

3. Finn (D4) 

4. Campbell & Ally (D2 & C1) 

5. Alex (D4) 

6. Ben, Cooper, Alice, Imogen 
(D2 & D3) 

7. Ava Greta, Kaylen, Lila, Jolina 

(D2) 

8. Emy-Lee (D2) 

9. Soph & Eloise (D1) 

10. Aurora, Jacie, Rosie (D4) 

Music Miss  Longley 

Choir Miss  Longley 

http://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au
http://booragoon.wa.lions.org.au/Carols%20at%20Sunset
https://www.google.com.au/maps/place/John+Creaney+Park,+Bull+Creek+WA+6149/@-32.0569656,115.8606791,15z/data=!4m5!3m4!1s0x0:0x3d260b97ad5dca15!8m2!3d-32.0569656!4d115.8606791


COMMUNITY NEWS 
Not long before the 

Christmas holidays, and 

our booking line is now 

open for Early Bird enrolments! 

 

Take advantage of our Early Bird special and 

enrol before 2nd December 2017.  

 

Follow the link below to avoid your child  

missing out great holiday program! 

http://www.children.ymcawa.org.au  

 

If you have any queries regarding your     

booking, please contact: 

Theresa Manno on Tel: (08) 9473 8400 or  

Supervisor (Ennity Lumsden) on 0459 988 253  
 

 

https://www.ymcawa.org.au/
http://nutritionforce.com.au/
http://www.getactivesports.com.au/
http://www.juniorgoals.com/

